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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana  70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








May 4, 2016







A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, May 4, 2016.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Gerald Alexander


Ascension

Glenn Angelle


Iberia
Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville 
Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Earl Matherne


Assumption



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville  

Absent: 

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Barry Soileau


St. Landry


Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Brian Sheely



Cetera Advisors 
Tony German


CPRA
Steve Marionneaux


Levee Board Attorney

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

William Tyson


Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Accounting Technician

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro


Accounting Technician

                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to add the Commissioners Oath of Office to the agenda.

The following Commissioners took the Oath of Office, administered by Mr. Steve Marionneaux, Levee Board Attorney:  Commissioners Kenneth Gordon, Glenn Angelle, Moise LeBlanc, Earl Matherne, Gerald Alexander, Harry Marionneaux, and Bill Flynn.  President John Grezaffi welcomed Commissioner Kenneth Gordon to the board.

                                                                    * * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  





        * * * * *

The Commissioners reviewed the minutes from the April 6, 2016 Board meeting.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the April 6, 2016 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal. 







        * * * * *








     NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, May 4, 2016, for the leasing for campsite of the following described property, to-wit, bid related materials may be obtained and electronic bids may be submitted online at www.centralbidding.com:
Lot, 100 feet wide by approximately 400 feet in depth, from the centerline of Hwy. 977 to the waters edge of the old borrow pit, located in Section 22, Township 13 South, Range 12 East, Parish of St. Martin, Louisiana.  A map and plat of the site are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District office at 525 Court Street, Port Allen, Louisiana or call 225-387-2249.


Said bids will be publicly opened at the office of said Board in Port Allen, Louisiana on May 4, 2016 at 4:00 p.m.


The said property will be leased as one tract for cash, to be paid in full, submitted with bid, for a period of three (3) years, for the purpose of campsite.


Prospective bidders are to satisfy themselves as to the validity of the land title prior to submitting their bids, inasmuch as the land will be leased without warranty of title except as against the Board's own acts.


The successful bidder is required to submit proof of liability insurance of not less than $1,000,000 on the leased land with the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District being named on the policy as additionally insured.  Copies of the lease form to be executed are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District office.


The land will be leased subject to any oil, gas and mineral lease, that may exist now or be entered into in the future, the bonus, rentals and royalties from which shall be reserved to the Board.  All mineral rights shall be reserved to the Board in perpetuity in accordance with the Constitution.


The Board will not consider any bids submitted for less than $500.00, per campsite, per year.


The Board reserves the right to reject any and all bids.



It is mandatory that all bids are submitted on forms provided by the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District otherwise bid will be considered null and void, bid forms are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District office, (525 Court Street) P.O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana, 70767, telephone number (225)387-2249.  All Bids should be marked in bold print “Campsite Bid.”

John Grezaffi





 
Janice G. Jarreau

President








Secretary

The following bid was received and opened:

Randy Leonard - $500 per year for 3 years

Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to take the bid under advisement.






        * * * * *

Mr. Brian Sheely of Cetera Advisors addressed the board.  He explained that Cetera Advisors will change ownership on May 15, 2016.  Mr. Sheely assured the commissioners that the change of ownership in no way affects the services he provides as the district’s investment advisor.  However, the terms of the agreement require that the board consent to the assignment of the account for them to continue servicing the account.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve authorizing the President to sign the consent form acknowledging that we have been notified of the change and consent to assign our advisory agreement with Cetera Advisors.





        * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson reported that we recently received bids for dump trucks, but upon reviewing the bids, it was discovered that several companies bid the wrong rear end, as specified in the bid documents.  The one bidding the lowest price acknowledged he put the wrong rear end in his bid. After review, Capital Mack was the only responsive bidder, and he recommended we award the bid to them.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to accept the bid from Capital Mack.





        * * * * *

Mr. Will Tyson gave the board an update on the river stages.  It is at 27 feet today, and is forecasted to go to 31 feet by May 21st.  Red River Landing is at 28.6 and will go to 35.5.  Butte LaRose is expected to go up 2 feet.






        * * * * *

President John Grezaffi reminded the commissioners of a workshop to be held at 8:00 am tomorrow, noting the mandatory Ethics Course.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tony German was present from CPRA, but had no report.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson asked the board for permission to advertise for the 2016 millage rates with the intent of rolling them forward.  Commissioner Gerald Alexander moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to advertise for the 2016 millage rate.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Steve Marionneaux reported receipt of notice from the U. S. Bankruptcy Court in Texas that we have been listed as a creditor of Energy XXI, Ltd.  He said we will receive more details at a later time, and he will keep the Commissioners apprised.

                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to accept the low bid from Guidry’s Uniforms for $6,828.00.  Three quotes were received.

                                                                    * * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

